
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
May 6, 2009 
 
Honorable Robert J. Bauman 
Alderman, 4

th
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 
SUBJECT:  4

th
 ALD. DIST. - FILE #081691 

INSTALLATION OF 25 MINUTE METER PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE           
OF EAST WISCONSIN AVENUE FROM THE INTERSECTION OF NORTH        
JEFFERSON STREET TO A POINT 75 FEET TO THE WEST. 

 
REMOVAL OF 2 HOUR METER PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF EAST  
WISCONSIN AVENUE FROM THE INTERSECTION OF NORTH JEFFERSON 
STREET TO A POINT 75 FEET TO THE WEST. 

 
Dear Alderman Bauman: 
 
In order to provide short term parking for building tenants in the 411 East Wisconsin Building, 
and in response to the request from the 411 East Wisconsin Building, we suggest the following: 
 
The Installation of: 
 
“No Parking 2:00 AM to 10:00 AM.  Twenty-five Minute Meter Parking, 10:00 AM to 6:00 PM 
Monday-Friday, Twenty-five Minute Parking 10:00 AM to 6:00 PM Saturday, One dollar and 
eighty cents per hour.” 
 
The Removal of: 
 
“No Parking 2:00 AM to 10:00 AM.  Two-Hour Meter Parking 10:00 AM to 6:00 PM Monday-
Friday, One dollar and fifty cents per hour.” 
 
If you have no objection to the above, we will prepare the necessary legislation for the next 
Public Safety Committee so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 
 

 
 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 
City Engineer 
 

RWB: ns 
 
c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

May 6, 2009 
 
Honorable James N. Witkowiak 

Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District 
Room 205, City Hall 

 
SUBJECT:  12th ALD. DIST. - FILE #081691 
                   REMOVE NO PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF 

                   SOUTH 11TH STREET FROM WEST 
                   WASHINGTON STREET TO A POINT 50 FEET 

                   NORTH AND A POINT 50 FEET SOUTH    
 
Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 

 
The above captioned parking restriction was installed to provide sight clearance to 

westbound motorists on West Washington Street in order to see on-coming north and 
south bound vehicles on South 11th Street. Due to the installation of the four-way stop at 
the intersection of South 11th Street and West Washington Street these parking 

restrictions are no longer needed. Therefore, we recommend removing these restrictions 
and restoring on-street parking in this area. 

 
We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so 
that you may support it to final passage. 

 
Very truly yours, 

 
 
 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 
City Engineer 

 
RWB: ns 
 
c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 
 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
May 6, 2009 

 
Honorable Michael J. Murphy 
Alderman, 10th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

SUBJECT:   10th ALD. DIST. - FILE # 081691 
         INSTALL 30 MINUTE PARKING ON THE SOUTH 
         SIDE OF WEST WASHINGTON BOULEVARD EAST 

         OF NORTH 54TH STREET 
 

                     REMOVE 15 MINUTE PARKING ON THE SOUTH 
                     SIDE OF WEST WASHINGTON BOULEVARD EAST 
                     OF NORTH 54TH STREET 

   
Dear Alderman Murphy: 

 
This is in response to a request we received from Mt. Olive Lutheran Church to remove the 
present 15 minute parking restriction on the south side of West Washington Boulevard from 

a point 65 feet east of North 54th Street to a point 35 feet east and install a 30 minute parking 
restriction in its place. Since the property adjacent to this restriction is owned by Mt. Olive 

Church we recommend this change in the parking restrictions. 
 
We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so 

that you may support it to final passage.  
  

Very truly yours, 
 
 

 
Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 
 
RWB: ns 

 
c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 
 

 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
May 6, 2009 

 
Honorable Robert G. Donovan 
Alderman, 8th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

SUBJECT: 8th ALD. DIST. - FILE #081691 
 INSTALLATION OF NO PARKING ON SOUTH 35TH 

                               STREET FROM WEST OKLAHOMA AVENUE TO 

                     A POINT 160 FEET NORTH 
 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 
 
To reduce crashes on South 35th Street at the intersection of West Oklahoma Avenue, the 

north median is being removed to provide for the installation of a left turn lane 
southbound at the intersection.  The installation of a left turn lane will push the through 

lanes into the existing parking lanes requiring the installation of no parking on both sides 
of South 35th Street to maintain two lanes each direction to a point 160 feet north of West 
Oklahoma Avenue. 

 
We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so you may support it to final passage.  
 
Very truly yours, 

 
 

 
Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 
City Engineer 

 
RWB: ns 

 
c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 
 

 
 
 

 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
May 6, 2009 

 
Honorable Joseph Dudzik 
Alderman, 11th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

SUBJECT: 11th ALD. DIST. - FILE #081691 
 INSTALLATION OF NO PARKING ON THE SOUTH 
                     SIDE OF WEST LINCOLN AVENUE FROM 

 SOUTH 35TH STREET TO SOUTH 36TH STREET 
 

Dear Alderman Dudzik: 
 
To reduce crashes on West Lincoln Avenue at the intersection of South 35th Street, the 

east and west medians are being realigned to provide for the installation of a left turn lane 
eastbound at the intersection.  The installation of a left turn lane will push the through 

lanes eastbound into the existing parking lane requiring the installation of no parking on 
the south side of West Lincoln Avenue from South 35th Street to South 36th Street 
extended to maintain two eastbound lanes.  

 
We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so you may support it to final passage.  
 
Very truly yours, 

 
 

 
Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 
City Engineer 

 
RWB: ns 

 
c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 
 

 
 
 

 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
May 6, 2009 

 
Honorable Ashanti Hamilton 
Alderman, 1st Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

SUBJECT:   1st ALD. DIST. - FILE #081691 
         INSTALL NO PARKING 6:00 AM TO 6:00 PM MONDAY 
         THROUGH FRIDAY ON THE EAST SIDE OF NORTH 43RD 

             STREET FROM A POINT 160 FEET SOUTH OF WEST 
         GOOD HOPE ROAD TO A POINT 115 FEET SOUTH THEREOF 

 
         INSTALL NO PARKING 6:00 AM TO 6:00 PM MONDAY 
         THROUGH FRIDAY ON THE WEST SIDE OF NORTH 43RD 

             STREET FROM A POINT 160 FEET SOUTH OF WEST 
         GOOD HOPE ROAD TO A POINT 90 FEET SOUTH THEREOF 

 
         REMOVE NO PARKING 6:00 AM TO 6:00 PM MONDAY 
         THROUGH FRIDAY ON NORTH 43RD STREET FROM A 

         POINT 200 FEET SOUTH OF WEST GOOD HOPE ROAD 
         TO A POINT 150 FEET SOUTH THEREOF 

 
Dear Alderman Hamilton: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from Milwaukee County. The above-captioned 
parking restrictions that where legislated in 2007 where inadvertently dimensioned wrong. 

To rectify this situation we will prepare legislation for consideration at the next Public 
Safety Committee Meeting to correct the legislation. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 

 
 
Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 
 

RWB: ns 
c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
May 6, 2009 

 
Honorable James N. Witkowiak 
Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

SUBJECT:   12th ALD. DIST. - FILE #081691 
         REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ON THE EAST 
         SIDE OF SOUTH 3RD STREET FROM WEST PIERCE 

         STREET TO WEST NATIONAL AVENUE          
 

Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 
 
We previously covered the two-hour parking restriction on the east side of South 3rd Street 

from West Pierce Street to West National Avenue on a trial basis. This trial has been in 
effect for a substantial time period and we have not received any complaints. Therefore, we 

recommend a permanent removal.  
  

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 

 
Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 
 
RWB: ns 

 
c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 



 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
May 6, 2009 

 
Honorable James N. Witkowiak 
Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

SUBJECT:   12th ALD. DIST. - FILE #081691 
         INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE 
         OF WEST BRUCE STREET FROM A POINT 520 

         FEET EAST OF SOUTH MUSKGO AVENUE TO  
         A POINT 110 FEET EAST THEREOF 

 
         INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE SOUT SIDE OF 
         WEST BRUCE STREET FROM A POINT 430 FEET 

         EAST OF SOUTH MUSKEGO AVENUE TO A 
         POINT 110 FEET EAST THEREOF 

 
Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 
 

In conjunction with the installation of the mid-block pedestrian crossing in the 1400 block of 
West Bruce Street we recommend the installation of the above-captioned parking restriction 

to provide sight clearance and increase pedestrian safety at the pedestrian crossing.  
 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 
 

 
Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 
 
RWB: ns 

 
c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 

 


